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The Subcommittee on Policy and Coordination of the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP) of the Executive Board held its seventh meeting at the 17:30 hours of the 9 of September, 2001, in San José, Costa Rica, under the Chair of the delegation of Argentina and of the other OAS member Countries: Barbados, United States, Mexico and Uruguay as well as with the participation of the delegation of Costa Rica.

The only topic referred was the development of the second meeting of the CIP, to be celebrated from the 10 to the 13 of September, 2001 in this city.

The Chair of the Subcommittee welcomed to the assistants and transmitted the word to the Secretary of the CIP so he presented the items to be covered according to the agenda. The Secretariat did it, and was informed upon the procedure to follow to give fulfillment to each one of the points, among the ones it was emphasized the Proposal of the Plan of Action of the CIP for the bienio 2002-2003, the Agreement of Cooperation and Mutual Assistance among Iberoamerican Port Authorities, the Rules of Procedures of the Executive Board and of the Technical Advisory Groups of the CIP and Budget and Financing for the 2002-2003 Special Port Programs. Evaluation of the TAGs. To this respect and after an interesting debate arrived at the following conclusions:

a. To evaluate positively the activities of the the three CTC. 

b. To maintain in functions the activities of the three CTC, in agreement with its original mandates, for two years more. 

c. To reinforce the actions of the CTC being more selective in the themes of study and focalizar the goals expected. 

d. To set time limit for the analysis of each theme and for the fulfillment of the goals established. 

e. To fortify the cooperation and coordination among the offices of the president of each CTC, the member Countries that integrate the CTC and the member associates in order to reaching the goals established inside the time limit set. 

f. To recommend the presidents of the CTC to that celebrate their annual meeting of the 2001 before end of this year, and that they consider and they approve their budget and plan of action for the 2002. Likewise that they elect their vice president. 

Then the Subcomisión approved all the treated aspects.

They follow, the Delegate of Costa Rica informed upon the preparativos and social, technical, and administrative activities of support for the successful execution of the meeting.

The Chair, after manifesting its full satisfaction with the development of the meeting, gave for concluded it. 







